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News in a Nutshell!      
 June 2010 

 

WGHA President’s Message... 
 
What a beautiful summer we are enjoying. 
Walnut Grove’s annual 4th of July parade will add a picnic for all to enjoy, and 
I know several streets are having block parties this summer. We certainly 
enjoy the warmth and green space of our neighborhood. 
 
A few changes have occurred within the Walnut Grove Board. 
First we welcome Eileen Goode to our Board as a Block Captain Coordinator 
and an communication assistant.  Eileen will help with newsletter distribution, 
directory development and a listserv coordinator.   
Walnut Grove neighbor’s share many concerns like safety issues,  social 
opportunities and community politics, and the way we share information has 
evolved from the porch to the computer.  To stay up with the times, Tim and 
Eileen Goode have offered to start a listserv for the Walnut Grove 
Neighborhood.  This will be another way to stay in touch as well as aware of 
issues that concern all of us in our neighborhood.  See more about joining the 
listserv in this newsletter.   
 
Second, we would like to thank Deb Wynne for her many years of service to 
the board.  Deb has spent many hours at meetings, coordinating events like 
the annual bonfire and the 4th of July parades.  She has made our 
neighborhood a great place to be, so please join me in thanking her for 
volunteering for so many years, and we hope she enjoys her “retirement”. 
 
Lastly, we as a board are revising our meeting schedule.  We will be 
streamlining our meetings to quarterly events, plus the annual meeting and an 
extra meeting to handle annual due distribution.  Monthly meetings are a 
challenge to attend and after several years of meetings we feel the process 
can be handled in a more efficient manor.  We currently have plans to meet 
August 23rd, November 8th, January 2nd, and the annual meeting.  Meetings 
are held at 7 p.m. at the Lussier community Center, and all are welcome to 
attend our meetings. 
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 Meet Your Board 
 
 President                            
 Jim Howard  827-6013  
 
 Vice President 
 Eric Lewandowski 833-9022 
 
 Secretary 
 Mary Nellis 829-1033 
 
 Treasurer 
 Tom Wall 827-7229 
 
 Social 
 Kathy McComb 829-3446 
 
 Architectural Control      
 Denise Clearwood 833-7446 
 
 Block Captain Chair 
 Eileen Goode   
 
 Newsletter 
 Mary Kay Battaglia  827-7993 
 send news to   
marybattaglia@tds.net 
 
 Webmaster 
 Anne Moser 828-9898 
 
 Greenways 
 Greg Peterson 833-4061 
  
 

Join us for the 4th of July 
Parade and Picnic 
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Walnut Grove News...     
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
    Walnut Grove Book  

 Club 
If you enjoy reading a variety of books and discussing the 
text in a fun and social atmosphere, please consider joining 
the WNG Book Club.  Meetings occur the first Monday of 
each month at 7 p.m.  Call Colette Krueser at 827-8563 for 
more information. 

            
                      
 
 

Walnut Grove  
Garden Club 
Anyone interested in gardening 
should consider joining the Walnut 
Grove Garden Club.  For more 
information contact Laurie 
Howard @ 827-6013. 

 
 
 
              

Architectural 
Review 
 
Are you considering making additions or 
modification to the Exterior of you home, such as a 
new three season porch or new siding?  Don’t 
forget to contact your WGHA  Architectural Control 
Committee with any questions concerning 
changes that must comply with the covenants and 
deed restrictions of WGHA.  The architectural 
review guidelines have been updated and are 
available for your review on our website 
www.walnutgrovemadison.org. 
Please contact Denise Clearwood 833-7446 for 
approval of any plans to alter your property.�
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Pass I t On 
Pass it on is a grassroots organization founded by 

Vivek Ramakrishnan based in Madison, 
Wisconsin that collects used soccer balls and 

cleats and distributes these items to schools and 
communities in different African countries.  As 
the world’s most popular sport, soccer is played 
by people woldwide on the beach, street, park, 

etc.   However, for a variety of reasons, many are 
forced to make soccer balls out of leaves, grasses 
and other unsuitable items.  In the United States, 
many families have old soccer equipment which 
is no longer used or no longer fits.  Our mission 
is not uncommon, nor is it complex.  Our goal is 

to bridge this gap and make soccer more 
accessible world wide.  For more information 

about the organization visit, 
www.passitonsoccer.org   If you have old soccer 

balls or soccer shoes that aren’ t being used 
anymore, any size or type, please email Walnut 

Grove resident, and Memorial junior Peter 
Grimmer at pgrimmer17@gmail.com  He will 

pick them up at your house whenever it’s 
convenient for you. 
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We are "going online".  What does that 
mean?  The 1st step is to create a Walnut 
Grove Listserv.  Below is a description of a 
listserv and what YOU need to do to join the 
"list". 
  
A listserv facilitates email communication 
amongst a large group of people.    A listserv 
has its own email address.  For instance, the 
name of Walnut Grove©s main listserv is: 
neighbors@walnutgrovemadison.org 
 
Behind the scenes, all of the emails of the 
people who want to participate in the listserv 
are entered.  Anyone who sends an email to 
 "neighbors@walnutgrovemadison.org" 
will in fact be sending an email to possibly 
hundreds of people. 
 
If Joe@xyz.com sends an email to the 
listserv, everyone on that listserv will see his 
email.  They will see that Joe@xyz.com sent 
it. But here©s a crucial difference in this 
email.  If they "reply" to the   email, the 
return address won©t be Joe@xyz.com . It 
will be neighbors@walnutgrovemadison.org. 
  Everyone on the listserv will see this reply.  
As people move in and out of the 
neighborhood, or change their 
email addresses, the underlying list of 
personal emails can be updated so that the 
list stays current. 
  
TO JOIN THE LIST, GO TO 
www.walnutgrovemadison.org 
Click on the button on the left 
called "Listserv" and follow directions.  It©s 
one click and you©re "in the list".  
If anyone is experiencing technical 
difficulties in going online, contact Tim 
Goode, tg@northernloon.com 
OR 438-8907 or Eileen 438-8906. 
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Greenways Update 

 Garlic Mustard is here. 

While it has been spreading behind Walnut 
Grove Park and city green spaces along 
Westfield for some time, our greenways have 
been spared until now. 

We have several patches of Garlic Mustard 
growing in Greenway C and I hope that we can 
prevent it from spreading further. 

Garlic Mustard is an invasive species. Once 
introduced to an area, garlic mustard out-
competes native plants by aggressively 
monopolizing light, moisture, nutrients, soil and 
space. Wildlife species that depend on these 
early plants for their foliage, pollen, nectar, 
fruits, seeds and roots, are deprived of these 
essential food sources when garlic mustard 
replaces them. 

Presently the only effective defense, aside from 
Roundup, is to pull the plants by hand. 

I would like to organize a group of neighborhood 
volunteers to get together one Saturday this 
summer to remove as much Garlic Mustard from 
the greenways as we can. 

Please contact me at gapeter@charter.net is you 
are interested in joining this effort. 
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